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Via Email 

 

 

August 14, 2023 

 

 

Chairman Daniel Goldner 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 S. Fruit St., Suite 10 

Concord, N.H. 03301-2429 

 

Re: Metropolitan Telecommunications, Inc., of New Hampshire, d/b/a “MetTel” 

Withdrawal of Switched Access Tariff – NHPUC No. 1  

 

Dear Chairman Goldner, 

 

Effective July 1, 2023, MetTel ceased billing for Switched Access services.  Rate reductions, 

mandated by the FCC over the last number of years, have reduced switched access rates to a level 

where it is no longer economical to continue billing for these services.  Calls originating from and 

terminating to MetTel end users will continue to be completed normally by the underlying ILEC 

from whom MetTel purchases end user lines.  Consequently, MetTel respectfully requests 

withdrawal of Switched Access Tariff – NHPUC No. 1 in its entirety. 

 

The above request (attached) was inadvertently submitted to a previously used, but now outdated, 

NH PUC email account.   Additionally, my letter should have been properly addressed to your 

attention.  I apologize for these oversights and respectfully resubmit at this time. 

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

/s/ John Rossi 

 

Regulatory Analyst 

 

 

 

cc: S. Sullivan, VP Product Management and Regulatory Affairs 




